
Kia ora koutou!  
Well, at least our water-tanks should be filled up now with all the rain      
recently.  It is a bit wet out there.  Spare a thought for all the whanau out 
on the East Coast.  They’ve certainly taken some damage from flooding         
recently.  Also to our whanau in the Papatoetoe area.  I hope the recovery 
after the tornado goes well and that the government sends you a bit more 
aroha than $100 000.  That’s not going to repair anywhere near what needs 
to be done. 
 
Winter sports are now in full swing and it’s been great to see a large      
number of our tamariki involved every weekend.  We’ve got nearly 60 kids 
in soccer this year which is the most I’ve ever seen.  I’d like to say a special 
thank you to our volunteer coaches who put themselves out there to        
ensure our tamariki get to have some fantastic games every Saturday.  You 
guys rock! 
  
Nga mihi 
Brendon Morrissey 

 MIDDLE SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 11: 

  
                                            

Thursday 24th June, 2021 (Term 2 Week 8) 

 OUR VISION  
  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 

“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 20: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Please show your support for the following sponsors who have taken time to support us. 
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This advertising space is available to a local 
business who wishes to utilise this service. 

 
If you are keen to take up this opportunity, 
please contact Mrs Sharon Patrick at our 

school office. 
 

Ph: 09 4080228 
Email: accounts@kaitaiaprimary.school.nz 

 

 
 
 

 
 

* PAINT * WALLPAPER * BLINDS 
 * CURTAINS  * DULUX  

* JACOBSEN  * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 - For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

5 Church Road, Kaitaia 0410.  Ph. 09 408 0228 
Fax. 09 408 2361  Email: kaitaiaps@xtra.co.nz 

The students in Room 11 have been very lucky to have Whaea Maree From Te Rarawa  
Nutrition and Whaea Shanna with Harold the giraffe talk to us about a healthy diet. We 
learnt how to read the nutritional information on food packages . We now know that we can 
check the amount of sugar, salt and fats in the kai we want to eat to decide if we can eat it 
every day or if we should eat it only sometimes, as a treat. 

 

Room 20 have been learning about Matariki and how Matariki is celebrated. We have 
created pop out screens which help us to retell the story to others.  



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Throughout Term 2 iMOKO check ups (Whaea Bonnie and Whaea Char) in our school      
during the morning checking for infectious skin disorders and head 
lice.  Free treatment is provided for all children. 

Banking 8.30a.m. Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your child 
would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach them to 
save. 

Every Friday School assembly in the hall at 9.45a.m from Term 1 in our School Hall  
all    whanau welcome!  

25 June Soccer Field Day at Taipa (Y3-6 teams) 

29 June Hearing and Vision checks @ KPS (New Entrants + special requests) 

30 June BOT Meeting @ 5.15pm 

1 July KPS Matariki Disco  (5pm—7pm) 

7 July Mid-Year school reports come home today 

9 July Last day of Term 2 

26 July Term 3 begins 

30 July Parent/Teacher interviews - school closed today, no buses 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 

Symbolizes our  
Mission to  

nurture our  
children along  

with their  
learning 

Page 2 
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Our Whare 
Marino and world 

symbolize our 
commitment to 

Bilingual 
Education and our 

belief that the 
learning journey 
for our children 

continues out into 
the wider world 

and maybe 
beyond 

School and Community Notices 

 

Our stairway 
symbolizes setting 

and achieving 
goals in our 

learning step by 
step 

Bus Reminders 
Parents must write a note or let the office know before 2 pm if there is a change 
to the normal routine for their child/ children if they travel on the bus. Each child 

is marked off on a roll in the Junior School and in the Senior school each         
afternoon so it is  important that we know if they are being picked up or are     

going home another way. 
 

Bus Bay 

Our school bus bay needs to be kept clear for our buses between 8.15am - 9am 
and also from 2.30 pm - 3.15pm.  We have over 250 children getting on and off 
buses   during these times.  It is crucial that our bus drivers vision is not blocked 

by other cars.  Please help with this issue parents before we have a terrible       
accident! 

Absenteeism 

Our KPS school website has a online forms tab to report absences and a update 
contact details tab. Alternatively parents can txt absences to the office mobile 
02108422405. Parents can call the school phone number and leave a absentee 
message.  Parents please update your contact details if details have changed.  

Thank you for your support with this. 
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Our children at  
play on the  

Inquiry Learning  
Playground which  

symbolizes our  
commitment to  
developing the  
explorers and  

researchers of the  
future. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School and Community Notices 

 

 

 

 

 


